

Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE 21 South Main Street Uxbridge, MA 01569-1851 Insurance Advisory Committee Lower Town Hall Monday, March 6th, 2017 – 3:30PM

Present: Nick Federico, Lisa Stephens, Cathie Tessier, Mike Vezina, Brian MacDonald, Brian Carter, Ralph Bianco.

- I. CALL TO ORDER 3:30PM
- II. <u>Discuss new Health Insurance Rates.</u>

-Continued discussion about the move to Tufts. Blue Cross came back and dropped their rate from 4.3% down to 2.1%. The Tufts plan coverage matched the current Blue Cross plans and the network coverage was 99%, it was estimated that six doctors in the current Blue Cross Plan would not be covered by Tufts. The savings to the Town by switching to the Tufts plans would be around \$85,000.

Motion made by Brian MacDonald to continue discussion to a future meeting while we gather further information on the Tufts plan. 2^{nd} by Ralph Bianco. Vote was Unfavorable 2-4.

Motion made by Bran Macdonald to stay with Blue Cross and Fallon plans, 2nd by John Vezina. The motion failed 3-3.

Motion made by Cathie Tessier to switch to Tufts and Fallon plans, 2nd by Brian Carter. Vote was Favorable 5-1.

- III. OLD BUSINESS None
- IV. NEW BUSINESS None
- v. Adjournment 4:25PM Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Mike Vezina, 2nd by Lisa Stephens. Vote was Unanimous 6-0

